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MINUTES 

LICENSE COMMISSION MEETING 

MAY 4, 2015 

 

A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE Revere License Commission was called to order by Vice Chairperson 

Linda Guinasso at 9:10 a.m. on May 4, 2015.  Commissioner John LaCroix and Maggie Haney, Recording 

Secretary, present.  Chairman Joseph W. Quarantello, Jr., absent.   

 

 

VOTED ON THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED FOR CONSIDERATION 

 

Black Marble Motorcycles, LLC 

d/b/a Boston Harley-Davidson 

649-1 Squire Road 

Daniel Stay, Manager 

 

Application for Special Three-day Licenses for Malt/Wine, Common Vitualler, and Entertainment:  
Application of Black Marble Motorcycles, LLC d/b/a Boston Harley-Davidson, 649-1 Squire Road, for Special 

Three-day Licenses for Malt/Wine, Common Victualler and Entertainment, to be exercised at the same location, 

in the parking lot.  Entertainment to include circus performers, face painting, DJ, bands, and motorcycle stunt 

drivers.  Proposed dates are 5/15/2015 – 5/17/2015, with food and entertainment from 9 a.m. – 7 p.m. and beer 

served from 11 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

 

Bill Peary and Peter DePesa appeared for the application.  Mr. Peary is the event coordinator for Boston Harley-

Davidson.  Mr. DePesa, manager of The Squire, will be responsible for the alcohol service and sales at the event.  

The event is to be a grand opening celebration over the weekend, with expected crowds being anywhere from the 

hundreds on Friday, to the thousands on Saturday and Sunday.  Police details have been obtained, and additional 

Harley-Davidson staff will be brought in from other stores to help with the event.  Parking for motorcycles will be 

on site; car parking will be at the Showcase Cinemas parking lot next door, with people on hand to direct traffic.  

Alcohol sales will be conducted in a gated, fenced-off area, with ID checking and wrist IDs.  It will be for beer 

only, and the beer will only be consumed within the designated area, which will have seating.  The servers will be 

TIPS certified, and the manager will be on site at all times.   

 

Upon a motion duly made by Commissioner LaCroix, and seconded by Vice Chairperson Guinasso, it was 

VOTED to approve the application.   

 

 

Following the foregoing, there being no further business to come before the Board upon Motion duly made and 

seconded, it was VOTED to adjourn the meeting at 9:25 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________      _______________________________  

 Joseph W. Quarantello, Jr., Chairman     Maggie Haney, Recording Secretary 

 

 

Minutes of the meeting of May 4, 2015 


